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WELCOME TO ST. MAX PARISH!  
 

Welcome to the St. Maximilian Kolbe Parish community! If you would like to register in the parish, please pick up a 
packet in the gathering space and return the registration form. Once registered, you will receive our monthly newsletter and 
emails. Please know our staff and parish leaders are here to be of service to you. Additional information about 
our parish can be found on our website, www.saint-max.org. 

MASS TIMES, INTENTIONS AND PRAYER REQUESTS 

PRAYERS FOR THE SICK 
Your healing prayers are requested for, Art Arand, Mike Andary, 
Grace Basta, Lisa Bingaman, Annette Bottoms, Ned Bruns, Bob 
Bruns, Ric Burkett, Carol Y. Bush, Jennifer Calangi, Maya Collins, 
Michael Coon, Marian Conrad, Annette Curtin, Dr. Michael Cushing, 
Angelique Debets, Henry DeNicola, Ashley Douglas, Steve Dragon,  
Jack Easter, Bill Ebben, Gaye Eubanks-Hollenkamp, Griffin Franke, 
Alicia Hollenkamp-Adkins,  Karen Gardner, Levi Gasner, Michael 
Farrell, Mary Ferraro, Robert Ferraro, Timmy Fischer, Alex 
Fledderjohn, Steve Fledderjohn, Mary Fritz, Bob Galen, Joyce Galen, 
Clyde Garrison, Carmela Gross, Sol Gross, James Gunselman, Gail 
Hamilton, Gary Hampton, Judy Harrod, Russell Harrod, John Hendy 
Jr., Al Higgins, Jill Holt, Geraldine Hughes, Maureen Imfeld,  Jennifer 
Klenke, Don Klinkhammer, Hank Kluznick, Joey Lakeberg,    
Michael Lancaster, Paul Levasseur, Barb Listermann, Shibu Lukose, 
Tom Lutz, Ron Lynch, Joe Marksteiner, Andrew Meister, Jacob 
Meister, Beryl Michael, Judy Michael, Sheila Miesse, Daniel R. 
Miller, Robbie Mitchell,  James Moores, Jon Moran, Trevor Vincent 
Munafo, Bill Murphy, Victor Nguyen, Joan Park, Lucille Patrick, 
Mary Pavloff, Paul Pavloff,  Lia Pham, Fr. John Porter, Stephanie 
Pulling, Annie Prather,  Agnes Rahman, Kristof Rattermann, Quintin 
Richardson,  Evelyn Robinson, Joseph Romer, Margot Roth, James 
Santos, Kerry Santos, Rose Mary Schaefer, James Schaeper, Julie 
Schrock, Kathleen Seda, Barbara Smith, Eric Stearman, Debbie 
Stoeckel, Kendall Stump, Richard Sunnenberg, Ernestine Tomblin,  
Tari Torbeck, Kenneth Trimbach, Gloria Vesper, Stanley Wadella, 
Thomas Walsh, Vito Weeda, Charlie Wiedenmann, Christine 
Zampese, and Annemarie Cannon Zawada, Jerry Zoeller. 

Dear Jesus, Divine Physician and Healer of the sick, 
we turn to You in this time of illness. We place our sick under Your care and 

humbly ask that You restore Your servants to health again.                             
In Jesus’ name we pray, Amen.  

 

PRAYERS FOR THE MILITARY  
Please pray for Scott Archuleta, Daniel Armstrong, Patrick Black, Ben 
Brink, Nicholas Calangi, Rich Borromeo, Adam Bush, Dylan Hays, 
Philip DeNicola, Evan Gantenberg, Donald Gilbert, David Giuliano, 
Joseph Hamann, Michael Hazlebeck, Katherine Holthaus, Aaron Hull, 
Derrick Kamphaus, Stephen Kelczewski, Matthew Koop, Jon Laurin, 
Derek Morris, Michael Nelson, Ryan Nikzad, Don Mollis, Jr., Daniel 
Moore, Chad Richman, Christopher Richman, Kevin Stetson and 
Cedric Whitlock. 

Almighty God, we stand before You in supplication, 
asking Your divine mercy and protection to envelop with Your invincible 

armor our loved ones in all branches of the service. Give them courage and 
strength against all enemies, both spiritual and physical, and hasten their safe 

journey back to their homes and families. 
 

HOMEBOUND, HOSPITALIZED AND NURSING HOMES 
To make arrangements to receive the Sacraments of Eucharist, 
Anointing of the Sick, Penance and/or visits to the hospitalized or 
seriously ill parishioners, please call Holly Moran, 777-4322, 
ext. 116. Please note that if you are in the hospital, privacy 
regulations prohibit hospital personnel from contacting your parish. 
Therefore, you or your family members should let us know directly 
by calling the parish office. 

 

THIS WEEK’S READINGS 
Exodus 24:3-8 

Psalm 116:12-13,15-16,17-18 
Hebrews 9:11-15 

Mark 14:12-16,22-26 

NEXT WEEK’S READINGS 
Exodus 24:3-8 

Psalm 116:12-13,15-16,17-18 
Hebrews 9:11-15 

Mark 14:12-16,22-26 

DEVOTIONS (all in chapel) 
Perpetual Adoration - Our chapel is open continuously 
Exposition - The Blessed Sacrament is exposed on Thursdays 
after Mass, a Holy Hour begins at 7:00 pm 
Rosary - One half hour before all Masses           
Divine Mercy Chaplet - After all Masses 

Our sympathy to the families of all those  
who have died, especially: 

Naomi Woods, mother of Jeanne Borja  

Sunday, June 3 
THE SOLEMNITY OF THE MOST HOLY BODY AND 
BLOOD OF CHRIST 
8:00 AM † Dong Nguyen and † Scott Schmit and  

† Vincent Bao Nguyen and † Maria Chi Dang and  
† Dr. Bismarck Okwor  

10:00 AM Alex Deroussel and † Alberto Garman and  
people of the parish  

NOON † William Hinger and † John Welsh and for the  
intentions of our parish life ministry members  

Monday, June 4 
8:30  AM 
6:00 PM 

† Chester Sonderman and † Scott Schmit  
Mass at St. Susanna, Mason  

Tuesday, June 5 
Saint Boniface, Bishop and Martyr 
8:30 AM  
7:00 PM 

† Mark Reagan  
Mass at St. John, West Chester 

Wednesday, June 6 
8:30 AM † Toma Binh and † Mattha Diem  
Thursday, June 7 
8:30 AM † Joseph Long Nguyen and † Maria Sang Nguyen 

and † Gabriel Gonzalez  
Friday, June 8 
SOLEMNITY OF MOST SACRED HEART OF JESUS  
8:30 AM  † Joseph Bui and † Max Auguste and  

† Gerard Zamir 
Saturday, June 9 
Immaculate Heart of the Blessed Virgin Mary 
8:30 AM 
3:30 PM 

† Lai, Nhon & † Thao Nguyen and † Dao Cach 

† Dennis Trentman and † Elaine Torbeck  
Sunday, June 10 
TENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARTY TIME 
8:00 AM † Vincent Bao Nguyen and † Maria Chi Dang and 

† all souls in purgatory and † Dr. Bismarck Okwor  
10:00 AM †  Cindy Schneeman and †  Tom Schneider and 

people of the parish  
NOON † Anna Corkhill and † Don Guerin  

† Deceased 

http://www.saint-max.org/


 

My dear brothers and sisters in our Lord Jesus Christ, 
 
First, a word of congratulations to all graduates!  The end of one segment of an academic career on any level is exciting and 
is an accomplishment worthy of recognition.  Abundant blessings on all our graduates as they begin new phases in their 
lives! 
 
After commemorating last week the first Sunday in post-Pentecost Ordinary Time as the Solemnity of the Most Holy 
Trinity, this Sunday is annually commemorated as the Solemnity of the Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ (also known as 
Corpus Christi, Latin for the “Body of Christ.”)  Clearly this is a celebration which brings our focus on the Eucharist, which 
according to the Catechism of the Catholic Church (#1324) is “the source and summit of the Christian life.”  All the other 
sacraments, ministries and activities of the ordained and the laity alike, are bound to the Eucharist and are oriented toward it, 
for in the Eucharist – the Body, Blood, Soul and Divinity of Christ – is contained the whole spiritual good of the Church.  It 
is our belief in the Eucharist, our celebration of and reception of the Eucharist and our adoration of the Eucharist which 
define us as Catholic Christians.  Thus, the Eucharist should be the high point of our week and of our lives!  J.R.R. Tolkien 
(author of The Hobbit and The Lord of the Rings trilogy) was a devout Catholic.  He once stated, “The only cure for sagging 
or fainting faith is Communion.  Though always Itself, perfect and complete and inviolate, the Blessed Sacrament does not 
operate completely and once for all in any of us. Like the act of Faith it must be continuous and grow by exercise.”  Perhaps 
as we celebrate this feast, as is suggested as an option for time spent in prayer on our annual stewardship renewal, everyone 
might make an effort to get to a weekday Mass once or twice a month.  I know someone who tries to go to Mass an extra 
time once a month on the date of their birthday – an interesting take on this idea!  We have been so blessed here at St. Max 
with dozens and dozens of people who celebrate Mass during the week, some of them daily – but there is always room for 
more! 
 
Hard to believe this is my last month as pastor here – as you will read in the June Modern Saint it has been a great nine 
years for which I am extremely grateful.  As announced last month, Fr. James Riehle will become pastor of St. Maximilian 
Kolbe Parish effective July 1, 2018.  Fr. Jim was ordained in 2014.  His first assignment was as parochial vicar at Holy 
Angels Parish in Sidney and to the faculty of Lehman High School.  After serving there for three years, he was appointed 
last summer as parochial vicar of St. Charles Borromeo in Kettering (a parish of well over 2000 families with a school) and 
as chaplain of Archbishop Alter High school.  Fr. Jim is from Loveland and St. Gertrude Parish in Madeira.  Let us all pray 
for Fr. Jim as well as for all priests and parishes (including me and St. Ignatius Loyola Parish!) who are “in transition” this 
spring. 
 
I am also very grateful to everyone for your generous stewardship to St. Max these last nine years.  Your time spent in 
prayer, talents shared through involvement and treasure given to fiscally support the Church near and far – all have been 
witnesses about which everyone can be very, very proud.  I am particularly thankful to your generous response to the annual 
Catholic Ministries Appeal whose constituent ministries are so very vital to the health and well-being of the archdiocese.  
And surpassing our goal so significantly each year has resulted in substantial rebates to the parish which have wonderfully 
supported outreach ministries near and far.  The generosity of our parish is second to none! 
 
And finally, a quick reminder, this Friday and Saturday are the Solemnity of the Most Sacred Heart of Jesus and the 
Memorial of the Immaculate Heart of Mary.  Masses both mornings are at 8:30 AM.   Join us as your schedule permits.  
 
That’s it for now – God bless one and all! 

Fr. Geoff 

A LETTER FROM THE PASTOR 

Eucharistic Holy Hour for Peace 
June 7, 2018 – 7:00-8:00 PM 

QUOTE OF THE WEEK 

QUOTE OF THE WEEK 
The substance of the ancient deposit of Faith is one thing, and the way in which it is presented is another.                                                                    

– Pope St. John XXIII (25 November 1881–3 June 1963), elected pope in 1958, convener of the Second Vatican Council 
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WORSHIP & SACRAMENTS 

LEARNING ABOUT THE LITURGY: THE PRESENCE OF CHRIST AT MASS 
On this Solemnity of the Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ, it may serve us well to reflect upon the ways in which Christ 
is truly present when the Church gathers for Mass.  Prior to the Second Vatican Council, it was widely accepted that Christ 
was present in the Eucharistic elements of bread and wine.  The Council enhanced our understanding of Christ’s presence 
with the Constitution on the Sacred Liturgy.  We now understand and believe that Christ is truly present not only in the 
Eucharistic food, but also in the Word of God proclaimed, in the person of the presiding minister, and in the gathered 
assembly.  This is why each Eucharist includes presider, assembly, the Liturgy of the Word and the Liturgy of the Eucharist 
- Christ is truly and really present in all four ways. 

OUTREACH 

BOTTLES FOR BABIES TURN IN 
Do you still have your bottle? It’s not too late to return your bottle!! Please return your bottle to the church office.  All 
proceeds will be used to help Elizabeth’s New Life Center to save the precious lives of unborn babies. Please contact Mary 
Jo Suer at RespectLife@saint-max.org for more information or if you have any questions. 

 

The flowers in the sanctuary for this weekend were donated by:  

Marge & Erich Krammer, on the occasion of their 30th wedding anniversary 

FAMILY PROMISE HOST WEEK JULY 1ST THROUGH 8TH 
We are gearing up again for our next Family Promise host week here at St. Maximilian 
Kolbe. To all the current volunteers who lend a hand during our host weeks, thank you! You 
will likely be getting a call or email in the coming weeks about our July volunteer needs.  
 
This ministry provides a wonderful opportunity for your family to directly serve local 
families who are struggling with homelessness right here in our church. For those interested in getting involved, we 
encourage you to contact Kathy McGill at familypromise@saint-max.org.   
Learn more at www.saint-max.org/FamilyPromise 

FAMILY FAITH TIME 
As you gather as a family, talk about some of the things that are required to prepare for your family meals. Plan together a 
special Sunday meal by choosing the menu, preparing the shopping list, and assigning duties for cooking, setting the table, 
preparing decorations, leading the prayers, and cleaning. Read together today’s Gospel, Mark 14:12-16, 22-26. Notice how 
Jesus instructed his disciples to prepare for their Passover meal. All meals require some kind of planning and preparation; 
so, too, our Sunday Eucharist requires planning. What might we do as a family to better prepare for our celebration of the 
Eucharist? Choose one or more ideas to begin to implement together as a family. Pray together that God will help your 
family make your celebration of the Eucharist the highlight of your week. Pray together the Lord’s Prayer.  

RFY NEWS 
 

 
 
 

 

Early Childhood News 
Remember:  If your child missed his/her final class, please 
remember to pick up his/her End of Year Pamphlet in the 
breezeway.  This is a keepsake full of your child’s thoughts 
and artwork! 

RFY Grades 1-8 News 
Reminder:  Due date for make-up work has passed.  If you 
did not get your makeup work in, please contact Mary Lou, 
mbaker@saint-max.org for next steps. 

EVANGELIZATION & CATECHESIS 

RFY REGISTRATION IS OPEN 
Early Childhood and RFY Grade 1-8 faith formation registration for the 2018-19 year is open until August 1!  Sign up early 
to better secure your first session choice.  Look for registration forms in the Gathering Space and online!  The deadline for 
Family Home Study has passed.  Contact:  Mary Lou, mbaker@saint-max.org or 777-4322 ext. 120. 
Learn more at www.saint-max.org/RFY 

FESTIVAL WEEKEND LITURGY TIMES 

On Saturday, June 9  the Sacrament of Penance will begin at 2:00 PM and Mass that evening will begin at 3:30 PM. 

Sunday Mass times will not change.   

mailto:RespectLife@saint-max.org
mailto:familypromise@saint-max.org
http://www.saint-max.org/FamilyPromise
mailto:mbaker@saint-max.org
mailto:mbaker@saint-max.org
http://www.saint-max.org/RFY


 

 

The Adoration team has provided this coloring page for the Feast of the Body and Blood of Christ, a feast which was estab-
lished for the universal church by Pope Urban in 1264. 

We invite you to come visit to Jesus in the Blessed Sacrament at our chapel this summer - maybe after Sunday Mass or one 
day when you are in the area. He never gets too many visitors! The chapel is open 7 days a week. Exposition of the Blessed 
Sacrament is on Thursdays after morning Mass until 8:00 PM.   

Questions? Contact Adoration@saint-max.org  

mailto:Adoration@saint-max.org
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VBS  2018 
Registration for Vacation Bible School 2018 has ended. If you have registered for VBS expect an email by June 
12 with program details! ALL volunteers (youth & Adult) will have an orientation meeting on June 14 at 7:00 
PM. Please make plans now to attend this important meeting! Contact Charlotte Flanagan at cflanagan@saint-
max.org or 777-4322 ext. 129 for additional information. 

WEST CHESTER CATHOLIC YOUNG ADULTS 

June 7th – Adoration & Applebee’s: Join us for 
an hour of adoration and prayer (holy hour) at St. 
Max Church in the chapel from 7:00 -8:00 PM. 
Afterwards we’ll meet outside the chapel (door to 
the right, as you face the chapel altar) to drive to 
Applebee’s at Union Center for some food & 
socializing – 1st Thur. of each month. 
 

Check out our Facebook Page or wccatholicya.org for more 
details. 

FAITH AND FITNESS - NEW DAY AND TIME 
You’re invited to join us each Thursday evening at 6:30 PM as 
we move through the prayers of the Rosary led by parishioner 
Lindsay McLaughlin.  Come to pray and participate at a fitness 
level that is comfortable for you; Lindsay will offer 
modifications as needed.  Please dress comfortably and bring a 
water bottle and fitness mat.   
 

Need childcare?  Please contact Charlotte to register 
at cflanagan@saint-max.org.   

EVANGELIZATION & CATECHESIS 

DAILY ENCOUNTER WITH GOD’S WORD  
June 4 - June 10, 2018 
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HOLY FAMILY MINISTRY - SAINT OF THE MONTH 
This month, walk with the Holy Family Ministry in the footsteps of Saint Paul whose feast is at the end of June. Get to know 
St. Paul and win a treat too!!  Look for a jar of candy near the RFY offices at the bottom of the ramp. Take home a handout 
to learn more about our saint of the month, and enter a guess of how many candies are in the jar. The closest guess at the end 
of the month wins the jar! ALL ages are welcome to participate—one guess per person per month. 

INTERESTED IN LEADING A SMALL GROUP? 
We are looking for individuals to discern facilitating, and go through training for leading, small groups. Our parish is trying 
to create a culture of small groups where faith and life are shared, while being rooted in Scripture. No experience is required, 
just a love for God and heart for others. We already have over 15 small groups formed in our parish with over 150 people 
involved in groups. The Holy Spirit is working and continuing to grow this movement within our parish. Please prayerfully 
consider this opportunity and reach out to Zack Hinger zhinger@saint-max.org to find out more information. Training will 
begin this summer. 

mailto:cflanagan@saint-max.org
mailto:cflanagan@saint-max.org
wccatholicya.org
mailto:cflanagan@saint-max.org
mailto:zhinger@saint-max.org
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PARISH LIFE 

FINANCIAL SUMMARY YOUNG AT HEART 

Monday, June 11 - 7:00 PM - regular meeting - speaker 
Robert Webster - Beverly Hills Supper Club  
 

Sunday, June 24 - 2:00 PM - picnic at Winton Woods 
lunch at 3:30 PM 
 

Young at Heart is a social group for parishioners ages 50 
and over. Anyone is welcome, single or couples, widow 
or widower. Contact Leo Gray, 513-779-3251 or 
youngatheart@saint-max.org if you are interested in 
attending a meeting or joining.  

 
Due to Memorial Day the financial 
summary will be updated on June 10. 

SUPPORT ST. MAX WHEN YOU SHOP! 
Help St. Max when you shop at Kroger. It’s so easy! Login to Kroger.com and sign up for a rewards card. Already have a 
card? Make St. Max your charity of choice. Proceeds received by the parish pay for childcare provided at no charge for 
parish events. 
 

When you shop on Amazon, login at smile.amazon.com and make Saint Maximilian Kolbe Roman Catholic Church in 
Liberty Township OH your preferred charity. Remember, always start at smile.amazon.com  and Amazon will donate 
0.5% of the price of your eligible AmazonSmile purchases. 
 

Questions? Contact the parish office, and THANK YOU for your support 

The St. Max Festival is ONE WEEK AWAY! 
June 8th, 9th & 10th  

  
ENTERTAINMENT 
Don’t miss this year’s exciting entertainment line-up! 
June 8th 7:00 – 11:00 PM 3 Day Rule 
June 9th 5:00 – 7:00 PM Screaming Neighbors 
June 9th 7:45 – 11:45 PM DV8 
June 10th 6:00 – 8:00 PM West Chester Symphony 
Orchestra 
 

PREVIEW NIGHT 
Baskets & Silent Auction�Thursday, June 7, 6:30 - 8:30 PM 
  
TEXAS HOLD óEM TOURNAMENT 
Texas Hold ‘em is BACK this year, will you be the big winner?  Registration is currently open on the Festival’s 
website by clicking on the PRE-SALE link.  The entry fee is only $50 per player. Make your reservation before the 
Festival to ensure your spot at the table! 
 

GAMES | RIDES | FOOD | SILENT AUCTION | BASKETS | RAFFLES 
Itôs all waiting for you and your family! 

 
Learn more at www.saint-max.org/festival 

MINISTRY TO SURVIVORS OF ABUSE  
The Archdiocese of Cincinnati regards child abuse in all its 
forms as a serious matter. If you are or have been abused by an 
employee or volunteer of the Archdiocese, or are aware of abuse 
currently taking place, please contact Mr. Brian Spears, 
Coordinator of Ministry to Survivors of Abuse, at 513.263.6623, 
or 1.800.686.2724x6623. This is a confidential, dedicated line to 
accept calls related to child abuse by employees or volunteers. In 
addition, be sure to notify the survivor’s secular legal 
authorities.  

mailto:youngatheart@saint-max.org
http://www.Kroger.com
http://www.smile.amazon.com
http://www.smile.amazon.com
http://www.saint-max.org/festival
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EVENTS OF THE PARISH 

SUNDAY, JUNE 3, 2018 
8:00 AM  Church  Mass 
10:00 AM Church Mass 
12:00 PM Church  Mass 
12:00 PM Lg Conf Rm Include Me Mass 
8:00 PM Youth Rm Men's Spiritual Workout 
1:30 PM Lg Conf Rm Summer Home Study Parent 
  Meeting 
6:00 PM Lg Conf Rm Summer Home Study Parent 
  Meeting 
6:00 PM Hospitality Rm Stephen Ministry - supervision 
  group #1 
7:00 PM Church Praise & Worship 
MONDAY, JUNE 4, 2018 
3:30 PM Hospitality Rm Stephen Leader's Meeting 
TUESDAY, JUNE 5,  2018 
1:00 PM Rm 4 Young at Heart Board  
6:30 PM Rms 8&10  KOC Monthly Social &  
  Officer's Meeting 
7:00 PM Rms 9&11 Hope & Healing after Suicide  
  Loss  
7:00 PM Hospitality Rm College Summer Book Study 
WEDNESDAY, JUNE 6, 2018 
12:00 PM Lg Conf Rm Parish-Full Staff Meeting 
2:00 PM Kitchen Lunch for the Homeless Prep 
7:00 PM Rm 10, Rm 8 Surviving Divorce 
7:00 PM Lg ConfRm Pastoral Council 
 

THURSDAY, JUNE 7 2018 
9:00 AM Chapel Exposition of the Blessed
  Sacrament 
9:15 AM Nursery Mother's Rosary 
9:15 AM Church Sacrament of Penance 
6:00 PM Church Sacrament of Penance 
6:30 PM Lg ConfRm Virtus Training Session 
7:00 PM Office Conf Rm Welcome Ministry Mtg 
7:00 PM Church Praying with  
  Scripture 
7:00 PM Rm 7 Welcome Ministry 
7:00 PM Rms 9&11 St. Vincent de Paul 
7:00 PM Chapel Holy Hour/Vespers 
7:00 PM Rm 6 RCIA Candidates Meeting  
7:00 PM Rms 8&10 Susan's Garden 
FRIDAY, JUNE 8, 2018 
11:00 AM Office Conf Rm Stephen Leader Chairs 
6:00 PM Parking Lot St. Max Festival 
SATURDAY, JUNE 9, 2018 
9:15 AM Church Sacrament of Penance 
2:00 PM Church Sacrament of Penance 
3:30 PM Church Mass 
6:00 PM Parking Lot St. Max Festival 
SUNDAY, JUNE 10, 2018 
8:00 AM  Church  Mass 
10:00 AM Church Mass 
12:00 PM Church  Mass 
12:00 PM Lg Conf Rm Include Me Mass 
3:00 PM Parking Lot St. Max Festival 
7:45 PM Lg Conf Rm Boy Scouts Philmont Planning 
 
 
   
   

St. Maximilian Kolbe Parish 
Celebrates and Thanks 

Fr. Geoff  
Reception after all Masses on June 23 and 24 

 
Farewell Cookout 
Sunday, June 24 

1:00 PM  
After noon Mass 

Please RSVP at www.saint-max.org/farewell 
 

Please bring:  
A-J: Appetizer 
K-R: Salad or Side Dish 
S-Z: Dessert 

The parish will be presenting Fr. Geoff with a 
cash gift. If you wish to contribute to this gift 
please  put your donation in an envelope 
marked òFarewell Fr. Geoffó and place in the 
collection basket or donate online via Faith 
Direct or at www.saint-max.org/farewell 



 

 Pastoral Associates 
Lakmé Kodros, Parish Life & Stewardship 
Ext.105, lkodros@saint-max.org 
Jeremy Helmes, Worship & Sacraments 
Ext. 103, jhelmes@saint-max.org 
Larry Witsken,  Facilities & Maintenance  
Ext.110, lwitsken@saint-max.org 
Holly Moran, Outreach 
Ext. 116, hmoran@saint-max.org 
Zack Hinger, Evangelization & Catechesis  
Ext. 107, zhinger@saint-max.org 
Sarah Merkel, Communications 
Ext. 121, smerkel@saint-max.org 

Pastor    
Fr. Geoffrey D. Drew, Ext.102 
gdrew@saint-max.org 
Parochial Vicar 
Fr. Simon Peter Wankya, Ext.114 
spwankya@saint-max.org 
Permanent Deacons 
John Paul Back, 513-226-3428 
jback@saint-max.org 
Mike Hinger, 513, 687-3000 
mhinger@saint-max.org 
Mike Lippman, 513,252-4898 
mlippman@saint-max.org 
 

Contact Information (for a complete list, visit www.saint-max.org) 513-777-4322 

Councils & Commissions 
Andrew Burke, Pastoral Council 
513-759-4295, pastoralcouncil@saint-max.org 
John Monroe, Finance Council 
513-896-4530, financecouncil@saint-max.org 
Lamis Hajjar, Outreach 
740-463-1081, outreach@saint-max.org 
Nancie Ehlert, Parish Life & Stewardship 
480-266-4706, stewardship@saint-max.org 
Mike Gardner, Worship & Sacraments 
513-805-3995, worship@saint-max.org 
Justin Bennett, Evangelization & Catechesis  
614-746-7912, e&ccommission@saint-max.org 
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